
 
Board of Fire Engineers 
Tuesday, April 9, 2013 

 
 
 
Present:  

 Chief Peter Shemeth 
Deputy Chief Alex Schaeffer 
Richard Kelly 
Charlie Smith 

 
 

Meeting started at 4:06p.m.  
 
No meeting minutes prepared for review. 

     
 OLD BUSINESS 

The Chief said that 9 people did not complete the CPR course.  They all knew 
about it and it’s mandatory by the state for all firefighters.  Chief wants to 
know what everyone thinks as far as how long to give them to get it done.  
Alex mentioned that we’re having a First Responder course within the next 
few months and they need to have it done prior to that.  The question also 
came up as to if the town was going to pay for them to take the course 
somewhere else.  After much discussion it was decided that the Dept. will 
pay this year but next year they’ll have to pay themselves if they don’t take it 
when it’s offered at the station.  Alex mentioned that it is a bit unfair to have 
certain expectations of the volunteers when we do not have any policies in 
writing.  The Chief and Alex decided that they need to work on the Dept. 
Policies regarding 1st Responder & CPR and need to distribute the 
information to everyone. 
 
The Boat is coming along well.  It’s here at the station now and being worked 
on by volunteers and Doug Bardwell. 
 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
None  
 
Meeting adjourned at 4:33pm 


